

September 8, 2021

Chris Boyd, Ph. D. Environmental Project Manager, LRO Shell Canada Energy 400 - 4th Avenue SW P.O. Box 100 - Station M Calgary, Alberta T2P 2H5

Dear Dr. Boyd:

Re: N7L1-1834 - Shell Canada Energy, Camp Farewell – Updated Plans

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) acknowledges receipt of the additional information requested regarding the updated Emergency Response & Spill Contingency Plan and Barge Waste Management Plan on September 1, 2021. With the submission of the additional information and clarifications, the updated plans are considered complete. The submitted documents including all related IWB correspondence will be placed on the IWB Public Register.

Should you have questions or concerns please contact me at 867-678-8610 or by email at adhikarib@inuvwb.ca or Mardy Semmler, IWB Executive Director at 867-678-8609 or semmlerm@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Bijaya Adhikari, Ph. D.

IWB Science and Regulatory Coordinator

CC: Lloyd Gruben, Water Resource Officer – ENR, Inuvik